
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

August 8, 2023 
4:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

  
 

Chair of Committee Councilor Paula Schnepp opened the meeting at 4:00 pm in person in the 

Selectmen’s Conference Room.  

 

Roll Call was taken.  

 

In attendance: Councilor Paula Schnepp; Councilor Gordon Starr; Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy; 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes;  

Absent: Councilor Nikolas Atsalis; 
 

Chair of Committee asked for any Public Comment. 

 

Chair of Committee welcomed Patricia Erickson-Taylor who has applied for the Disability Commission 

          

Councilor Paula Schnepp 
Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy 
Councilor Jeffery Mendes   
Councilor Gordon Starr 
Councilor Nikolas Atsalis  
 



 
 

  

 



 
 

  

  



 
 

  

 
 



 
 

  

 
 

Ms. Ericson became disabled in 2021, wants to be able to make a difference in Barnstable, and 

awareness to disability issues. Ms. Ericson came before the Town Council with concerns about parking 

and access for disabled individuals on Main Street, and surrounding areas. Since becoming disabled she 



 
 

  

has seen a lot of hurdles for individuals to climb, and hopes that she can bring awareness to the issues 

disabled individuals face on a daily basis just trying to get around. 

 

Chair of Committee thanked Ms. Ericson-Taylor for coming in and interviewing. Chair of Committee 

explained the next steps in the process for the Town Council to vote on a final placement. 

 

Chair of Committee welcomed Mr. Alves and thanked him for applying for the Zoning Board of 

Appeals (ZBA). Mr. Alves was a member on the ZBA in 2020 and had to resign in 2021 due to work 

commitments, but that has changed now that he is retired and he would like to be part of the ZBA again. 

He understands the workings of the Committee and is looking forward to participating again. 

 
Chair of the Committee thanked Mr. Alves for coming in and applying again, and is glad he now has the 

time to jump into it again. 



 
 

  

Chair of the Committee explained to Mr. Alves that this will be a first reading at the Town Council on 

August 17, 2023 and a final vote of the Council will be on September 7, 2023. After the final vote if it is 

a positive one, he will receive a letter to take to the Town Clerk to be sworn in. 

 

Chair of Committee asked the members of the Appointments Committee if they had any 

recommendations from this meeting. 

 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy made the recommendation of Patricia Ericson-Taylor to serve on the 

Disability Commission as a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2025; this was seconded by 

Councilor Mendes, all members present voted in favor of recommending to the full Council Patricia 

Ericson-Taylor as a regular member to the Disability Commission to a term expiring 06/30/2025. 

 

Chair of Committee asked the members of the Appointments Committee if they had any other 

recommendations they would like to make. 

 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy made the recommendation of Emmanuel Alves as an associate member to 

the Zoning Board of Appeals to a term expiring 06/30/2024; this was seconded by Councilor Gordon 

Starr, all members present voted in favor of recommending to the full Council Emmanuel Alves as an 

associate member to the Zoning Board of Appeals to a term expiring 06/30/2024. 

 

Chair of Committee asked the Appointments Committee members if any member would like to move 

forward the correspondence from the Historical Commission to move Barbara DeBiase from an 

alternate position to a full member position; Councilor Starr made the motion to accept the 

recommendation from the Historical Commission to move Barbara DeBiase from an alternate position 

to a full member position to a term expiring 06/30/2026, which would leave Mr. Frazee interviewed on 

July 11, 2023 Appointments Committee as an alternate member to a term expiring 06/30/2026. 

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to accept the reappointment of Ella Rollins to the Council on 

Aging Committee to a term expiring 06/30/2026. Councilor Gordon Starr made the recommendation to 

accept the reappointment of Ella Rollins to the Council on Aging Committee to a term expiring 

06/30/2026; this was seconded by Councilor Mendes, all members present voted in favor of the 

reappointment. 

 

Chair of Committee asked if anyone on the Appointments Committee would like to make a 

recommendation on Florence Doud, who sent in her resume for the Appointments Committee to review 

after being interviewed on July 11, 2023 for the Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District 

Commission, the Appointments Committee members felt that after reviewing her application and 

reviewing her resume sent in, that she would better serve another Committee and will encourage her to 

look at the vacancies that exist to see if there is another Committee she may want to join and to resubmit 

an application.  

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn; Councilor Shaughnessy made the motion, this was 

seconded by Councilor Mendes, all members present voted in favor of adjournment at 5:15pm 

 

Next Meeting: September 12, 2023 at 4pm in person in the Selectmen’s Conference Room  

 

ADJOURN: 5:15pm 


